
Attachment 4.19-B 
Page 2a.2 

 
These CPT codes were chosen and averaged as the 
activities performed as a part of Orientation and 
Mobility Services most closely identify with 
various components defined in the three CPT codes 
listed above. The Medicaid rate has been reduced 
from 100% of the Medicare average rate to 
acknowledge the differences in the credentials 
required for providers of Orientation and Mobility 
Services from those of the Medicare covered CPT 
codes. 

 
Nursing Services for Children Under 21: 

 
Initial reimbursement to providers of nursing 
services for children under the age of 21 is made on 
the basis of an established fee schedule not to 
exceed the prevailing charges in the locality for 
comparable services under comparable circumstances.  
Reimbursement will be provided on a unit of a quarter 
of an hour basis for skilled nursing services and a 
per encounter basis for medication administration and 
other similar procedures.  The current reimbursement 
rates are based on rates or fees reimbursed for 
similar services. 

 
State and local government providers must submit 
annual actual cost and service delivery data.  The 
State shall utilize Medicare reasonable cost 
principles as well as OMB Circular A-87 and other OMB 
circulars as may be appropriate during its review of 
actual allowable costs.  Future reimbursement rates 
to state and local government providers shall be the 
lesser of actual allowable documented cost or the 
established fee.   

 
4.c  Family Planning Services and Supplies: 
 

Family Planning Services are reimbursed at an 
established fee schedule based on cost or by the 
methodologies set forth in other sections of the 
Plan. 

 
5. Physician Services: 
 

Effective January 1, 2004, there is a standard co-
payment of $2.00 per office visit provided (42 CFR 
447.55) when co-payment is applicable (42 CFR 
447.53). Except as otherwise noted in the plan, state 
developed fee schedule rates are the same for both 
governmental and private providers of physician 
services (including pediatric sub-specialists) and 
any annual/periodic adjustments to the fee schedule 
are published in Medicaid Bulletins. The agency’s fee 
schedule rates were set as of October 1, 2008 and are 
effective for services provided on or after that 
date. Medicaid Bulletins informing the providers of 
the fee schedule rate changes, as well as the fee 
schedule itself, are available on the agency’s web 
site at www.scdhhs.gov.  All physician services will 
be reimbursed based on a Fee Schedule that in the 

http://www.scdhhs.gov/


aggregate will not exceed 100 percent of Medicare. 
For those procedures that are non-covered by 
Medicare, reimbursement is based on data collected 
within the Medicaid Management Information System or 
by a review conducted by medical personnel to 
establish the relative value.  The Anesthesiologist 
providing the medical directed supervision of a 
Certified Registered Nurse Anesthetist (CRNA) will be 
reimbursed at 60 percent of the reimbursement rate. 
 
Effective July 1, 2005, pediatric sub-specialist 
providers will receive an enhanced Medicaid  rate  
for  evaluation  &  management, medical & surgical 
procedure codes.  These enhanced rates will not 
exceed 120 percent of the Medicare fee schedule for 
certain evaluation and management codes as determined 
by the state agency.  All other CPT codes will not 
exceed 100 percent of the Medicare fee schedule.  
Pediatric sub-specialist providers are those medical 
personnel that meet the following criteria: a) have 
at least 85% of their patients who are children 18 
years or younger; b) practice in the field of 
Adolescent Medicine, Cardiology, 
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